
Season 2 of the controversial programme ‘13 Reasons 
Why’ has just been released on Netflix. ‘13 Reasons Why’ 
is a television show, available on Netflix.com. All 13 
episodes of Season 2 were released on Friday, 18th May 
2018 and subscribers can watch them at any time. 

‘13 Reasons Why’ explores issues many young people 
face, such as suicide and suicide bereavement, sexual 
violence, drug-use, bullying, domestic violence and peer 
pressure.  The show is extremely popular, but graphic 
scenes and exploration of heavy issues in Season 1 left 
some viewers feeling distressed and in need of support. 
Season 2 is likely to have a similar effect.  The Chief 
Censor has rated it RP18: Contains rape, suicide themes, 
drug use and bullying.  It is important for parents to be 
aware that their children most likely have access to 
watching this programme, if through your own Netflix 
account or by using friends. 

If your child is affected by watching ‘13 Reasons Why’ 
they are not alone. The show is designed to have an effect 
on viewers, and many people find it distressing, 
confronting or triggers emotions.  They may feel ashamed 
or embarrassed but please talk to someone about how 
you’re feeling.  It is important for parents to not ignore 
that this programme exists and there is no harm in trying 
to talk to your young people about the programme.  If 
you feel there is a need for urgent support or you are 
worried about someone please reach out for help.  If you 
or someone you know is in crisis, call your DHB Mental 
Health Crisis Team or go to your nearest Emergency 
Department (ED).  If there is an immediate danger, call 
111. If you need to talk you can call a helpline. 

 Youthline (open 24/7) - 0800 376 633. You can 
also text 234 for free between 8 am and midnight, 
or email talk@youthline.co.nz 

 Suicide Crisis Helpline (open 24/7) - 0508 828 865 
(0508 TAUTOKO). This is a service for people 
who may be thinking about suicide, or those who 
are concerned about family or friends. 

 Lifeline (open 24/7) - 0800 543 354 

 Rape Crisis - 0800 88 33 00 (24hr service), click link 
for information on local helplines 

 Victim Support - 0800 842 846 (24hr service) 

Access to the school pedestrian areas via vehicles has been 
flagged as a Health and Safety concern.  

This especially relates to vehicles travelling up to the library 
and accessing the administration block via the Tenterden 
Street entrance.  As students, staff and visitors are often 
walking through and using this area it is critical that vehicles 
only access this area in exceptional circumstances during the 
school day(8.30am - 3.15pm).  For users of the library, we 
ask that you park in the Tenterden Street car park and if 
there is a physical need to park closer we ask that your initial 
consideration is to use the library outside of when the school 
is in use.  When driving in the school you are not permitted 
to exceed walking speed and keep under 5km/hr. We 
understand that this will cause inconvenience, but we the 
safety of staff, students and visitors as is paramount. 

It has been great to see a marked improvement in the 
wearing of our uniform over the last week. The reminders 
that have gone out to students are making a difference and 
we thank parents for reinforcing our expectations at home. 

Nāku noa, nā 

Stephen Beck, Tumuaki - Principal 

Week ending 8th June 2018 

Andrew Rutherford Sheep Pregnancy Scanning 
021505806 or 033142070 

03 314 4430 (office)             office@hurunuicollege.school.nz                www.hurunuicollege.school.nz 

Hurunui College School / Hurunui College PTA / Hurunui Nina Valley Restoration Group 

This week we have Mhairi and Harold of  the Life Education 
classroom visiting the Year 1-7 students.  The students will have 
the opportunity to learn how decisions they make today, around 
nutrition, relationships and their identity, can affect their future 
health and well-being.  



 

RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who received 
RISE awards last week for demonstrating our school values. 
You have earned points for your House. The following 
people have had their names drawn to receive a principal's 
reward; see Mr Beck on Monday.  

Year 0-7  Katie Keeble for tuning the ukuleles for Arts 
afternoon. 

Year 8-13  Harper Pugh for showing all the RISE values by 
handing in a sum of found money.  

 
Week 6  
 8 Jun Year 1-7 Assembly, 2.20pm 
Week 7  
 12 Jun Year 11-13 Caregiver ATL Evening, 3.20pm-5.30pm  
 13 Jun Matariki Celebrations  
 15 Jun Area Schools’ Team Fundraising Quiz Night, 7.30pm  
Week 8 
 19 Jun CASA Kapahaka, Rangiora New Life School 
 22 Jun Year 1-7 Assembly, 2.20pm 
Week 9 
 25 Jun Year 8-10 Science Fair 
 29 Jun Year 1-7 PTA Disco, 5-8pm 
Check our website at www.hurunuicollege.school.nz and 

follow the link to our school calendar for further school 
events.  

 
FRIDAY NIGHT BASKETBALL DRAW, 8TH JUNE 

 Hurunui Hotshots vs RNLS. 5.00pm at Hurunui College 

 Hurunui Wildcats vs Unlimited. 5:30pm at Celebration 
Stadium 

 Hurunui Hoopsters you get another BYE 
 
NZ AREA SCHOOLS’ FUNDRAISING QUIZ Friday 15th June: 

Quiz night at Hawarden Rugby Rooms for New Zealand 
Area Schools’ students, 7.30pm. Teams of four $40-00. 
Please contact school office Jenny K or Melissa to enter 
your team, phone 314 4430.  

 
YEAR 1-7 SCHOOL DISCO, 29TH JUNE 6-8PM  

$2 entry.  School gym 
Theme is ‘FAVOURITE MUSICALS’ 

Refreshments and glowy things available for sale. 
 
WANTED: BALLS OF WOOL We need wool for poi making 

next week, during the Matariki celebrations.  Please drop 
into the office or to Jen Banks in Whero Class.  Thank you 

 
CHEESE ROLL FUNDRAISER The Investigating Community 

(Year 8-10) are fundraising for their up and coming camp to 
Wellington.  We are making cheese rolls.  Order forms will 
be coming home or you can order through Jen Banks 027 
214 4503 or the school office.  

CHURCH SERVICES SUNDAY 10th June 2018  
Anglican/Presbyterian  10.00am Waikari Anglican  
Catholic  Sat 9th June, 6.30pm Culverden 

Living Waters  10.30am - 12 noon 47 Princes 
 Street, Waikari  

Waikari Gospel Hall  11:15am, Bible teaching, Sunday 
 School, 5 Denham Terrace  

SCHOOL NOTICES HAWARDEN NETBALL DRAW, Saturday 9th June, 
Glenmark 

10.15am Hawarden FF5 vs Chev FF5 Court 4 
10.30am Hawarden B vs Wai A Court 2 
11.30am Hawarden PA vs Wai PA Court 2 
12.30pm Hawarden A vs Chev A Court 1 
 Hawarden FF6 vs Glen FF6 Court 4 
Bye  Hawarden PB 
 
WAIKARI BOWLING CLUB FUNDRAISER Mid Winter 

Christmas Dinner.  Friday 29th June.  Cash bar, open 
6.30pm onwards. Two course meal, speaker, raffle, 
background music.  Ticket $35 per head.  Phone Bruce 
Lilley 314 4070 or Sandra Murchison 314 4585.  Limited 
tickets, be in quick.  

 
 
 

REAL ESTATE  
House Wanted to Rent By semi retired couple.  Rural / 

semi rural, two/three bedrooms.  Must allow pets and be 
long term.  All areas considered.  References available.  
Phone 03 685 5842 or 022 384 3041.  

 
FOR SALE 

Well Rotted Sheep Manure  $7 per bag.  Phone John 
Crean, 314 4311.  

 
EMPLOYMENT 
 

RECEPTIONIST – AMURI AREA SCHOOL 
Permanent Position - 8.00am – 4.00pm 

Monday - Friday – Term Time Only  
(with 1 additional week at the end and 
beginning of the school year) 

Our current receptionist will shortly be 
leaving us to pursue a new venture.  We are looking for 
another ‘superstar’ who is bubbly and enthusiastic to join 
our friendly, supportive Area School and Admin Team.  
You will be the first point of contact for Amuri dealing 
with members of the public, students and staff.  

If you have the following attributes, we would like to hear 
from you: 

 A bright personality and willing to go the extra mile 

 You thrive in a fast-paced, varied front of house role 

 Tidy personal presentation 

 Excellent communication skills 

 An unflappable and flexible demeanour 

 Proficient computer skills (Word & Excel, Adobe 
InDesign would be an advantage) 

 The ability to multi task and work to deadlines 

 High end organisational skills 
Salary/Wages:  Dependent on experience.  Linked to the 

Support Staff in Schools Collective Agreement. 
For further information and/or an application pack either 

email melanie@amuri.school.nz visit http://
www.amuri.school.nz/our-school/situations-vacant/ or 
phone the office 03 315 8233. 

To apply for this position, you must fill out an application 
form. Please complete and attach with your CV and cover 
letter.  

Applications close on 12th June 2018. 

ADVERTISING 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



 



 

FOOD BANK, FOOD BANK 
Living Waters Hurunui Outreach Food Bank.   

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 9am-2pm.   
Contact after hours: ph 03 261 5114 or 027 448 6594. 

fb: Living Water Hurunui Outreach. web: https://
livingwatershurunui.wixsite.com/website 

On behalf of the Hurunui College Sports Department I would like 
to thank the following people and groups who have been involved 
in the purchasing and erecting of the new Basketball Hoops for 
both the Junior and Senior courts: 
Hurunui College PTA, Ben Cassidy, Bob Gemmet, Geoff 
Olorenshaw, Robert Honeybone, Allied Concrete (Culverden), 
Darren Quigley, Allan McKnight, Sam Zino, Richard Power, Roger 
Marsh, all the Staff who have helped, and anyone I've missed.  
Thanks Brendon Ferguson  

 
 

MATARIKI PREPARATIONS AND HELP NEEDED 
Kia Ora koutou - Thank you very much to the families 

who've donated to our school hangi so far.  
This is happening for our school next week on  

Wednesday 13th June. 
We are still in need of a few things so if you can help 

with donating any of the items listed please get in touch 
or drop them into the office  

BEFORE TUESDAY 12th June. 
We still need a large roll of cheese/mutton cloth,  

frozen mixed veges x 6, a couple more table pumpkin 
and cabbages x 4. 

If you are able to help with preparing the food (peeling 
potatoes, pumpkin, preparing stuffing and preparing 
the meat) we would love your help in the foods room 
on Tuesday afternoon from 4 - 6pm with the aim to 

finish earlier if we have plenty of hands to help. 
 

We have a couple of Matariki activities where we could 
use some parent help with sewing machines, threading 

beads for jewellery making, poi making, making takakau 
and or Fried bread. Are you free to help? Between 

10.50am - 12.30pm? Please let Sonia know at school. 
 

Naku te rourou nau te rourou ka ora ai te iwi - 
With your basket and my basket  

the people will live. 
Ngā mihi - Sonia Talivai 


